

Castle View Primary Academy

Castle View Primary Academy Keswick Road, Lancaster, LA1 3LE

Acting Headteacher: Huw Rose huw.rose@cidari.co.uk

Friday Newsletter – 20th June 2025

Sports Day Special

What an absolutely fantastic **Sports Day** we had! We were thrilled to see such an amazing turnout, and a huge thank you goes out to everyone who attended and supported our young athletes. We even managed to dodge the rain – just!

A special shout-out to all the parents and family members who bravely took part in the parents' race, and to our dedicated teachers for stepping up to the challenge too. And of course, to our wonderful children, who were absolutely brilliant throughout the entire morning.







Superstars Certificates for outstanding work



The following children have all worked their socks off in class and have been awarded a certificate for their great attitude to learning:

Miss Spencer – Ivy and Justin Mrs Walker –Sivakesh and Harry

Mrs Hamer – Marcel and Lily C Mrs Robinson – Leo V and Jayden







Fantastic Behaviour Awards

Reception – Ayesha Year 3/4 – Rosie Year 1/2 – Lacey T Year 5/6 – Poppy





Regular Readers The following children have read at home 7 times (or even more!) and we are so proud of them that we want to share their names with you!

Mrs Walker - Dante, Alex, Alfie

Mrs Hamer -Tyler, Michael, Michael, Lily B, Ruby T, Ruby S

Mrs Robinson - Thaaranika, Amaan, Hollie, Sarah, Harris, Magnus, McKenzie, Peter, James, Bella, Daniel,, George

Well done children. As the children will tell you, reading is a super power!

















Attendance

Coming to school every day makes a real difference to your child's learning journey. Even a few missed days can add up, meaning valuable learning time is lost. For instance, just one day off a week is nearly six weeks of learning missed across the school year! We understand that children can sometimes feel a little under the weather, but unless they are genuinely unwell and unable to focus, being in school with their classmates ensures they don't miss out on important lessons and activities. Let's work together to make the most of every learning opportunity.

The winners of the best attendance prize this week are the children in the Reception class. Brilliant job!

Attendance





























A big thank you to everyone who helped make this year's Sports Day a huge success. We'd also like to thank our wonderful parents/carers for your support. Thank you for your feedback. We have taken all your comments and suggestions on board for next year! Well done everyone!

Castle View Summer Fair - Wednesday 25th June 2025

Tickets ON SALE at a cost of £1

Only people who have a ticket, will be able to join in the fun!

We will have:

- Face painting
- Refreshments
- Beat the goalie
- Soak the teacher
- Tombola
- Toy stall
- Splat the Rat!
- And more!



This is a call out for donations!

If you have any games or toys that you would like to donate for our Summer Fair, please give them to a member of our office team - we really appreciate it!



We have an exciting opportunity for two parents to join our governing body as **Parent Governors**. This is a fantastic chance to play a vital role in **shaping the future of Castle View**, contributing to key decisions and strategic planning that directly impact our school community. If you're passionate about making a difference and would like to learn more about this rewarding role, please don't hesitate to **speak to Mr. Rose** for further information.

Dates to look out for this half term:

- Wednesday 25th June Summer Fair
- Year 5/6 Residential Trip 9th-11th July 2025
- Monday 14th July School reports
- Thursday 17th July Year 6 Leavers Assembly and Awards

Best wishes

H. Rose Acting Headteacher